


Feb. 5,2016

Honorable Governor Nikki P. Haley
Office of the Governor
1205 Pendelton St.
Columbia, S.C. 29201

Governor Haley:

I was very disappointed in your decision to remove the Confederate from if s historic
place in your capital. I find you actions as giving in to political correctness is
discriminatory. You placed all those who wanted the flag in with those that dishonor
that flag. Note the picture of the KKK rally in Washington, D.C. I don't see any
Confederate flag's. Is the United States flag next in being banned. Remember the
U.S. flag stood for slavery for over 80 years.

The murders that Dillon Roof did were detestable and I hope he is prosecuted to the
fullest extent of the law. But to blame the Confederate flag is just giving in to political
correctness.

In the years past I have visited, vacationed and enjoyed South Carolina
I enjoyed and visited Myrtle Beach, Charleston, Cowpens Memorial, Tuskegee Airmen
Memorial and more.

Earlier this month I traveled back home from Florida. I used 1-95and 1-26but I made
sure I did not stop in South Carolina. I made sure my gas tank was full so I would not
have to purchase anything in South Carolina. From now on all I will leave in South
Carolina are tire tracks and I will not spend one dollar.

Thank you

~/i:t;)
294 Paradise Ln.
Jacksboro, Tn. 37757


